
  

 

 

 

 
 

 

To:  Members of the Public 

From:  Mayor David Barrow 

Date:  June 30, 2020 

Re:  Summary of June 2020 

 

 

During the month of June 2020, here are some of the activities that took place with your local 

government: 

 

• City Council on June 9 approved the 2020-21 General Fund Operating Budget effective July 1, 

2020 – June 30, 2021. 

• City Council approved Mallory Scott Mills as a part-time dispatcher with the Central Police 

Department. 

• Mayor Barrow executed an agreement with ChemPro Services, Inc. for herbicide 

application/weed spraying in ditches and canals within the city. 

• City Council approved rezonings for a trucking company at 9783 Hooper Rd and for a daycare 

center at 9886 Hooper Rd.  The trucking company will tear down the old “Our Place” restaurant 

and construct a new building.  The daycare center will use an existing, unoccupied building. 

• City Council approved the first residential neighborhood since taking office. The 35-lot Legacy 

Oaks subdivision will be located south of Arbor Grove subdivision on Joor Rd north of Sullivan 

Rd.  The subdivision met all criteria of the Master Plan and Zoning Code with no waivers. 

• The final plat for the Settlement at Shoe Creek was signed on June 25.  The developers will soon 

start home construction. 

• The Chamber of Commerce launched the #HelloLocalCentral shopping campaign. 

• Frenchtown Rd, Willowbrook Ave, and Huntley Ave were all overlaid as part of the Asphalt 

Street Rehabilitation Program.  The roundabout on Lovett Rd received some modifications as 

well. 
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